

June 6, 2016

Courtney Avery
Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, IL 62761

**Skyline Division** 

Penny Davis, RN, FACHE 28160 W. Northwest Highway Lake Barrington, IL 60010 872.201.9341

## RECEIVED

JUN 0 7 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Courtney:

Courtney, hope all is well. As discussed last month, the minority owner of our Tinley Park project (# 14-042) approved in November 2014 has changed from Kidney Center South to Suburban Home Dialysis. This facility is fully constructed and we will expect 1<sup>st</sup> treatment July 1<sup>st</sup>. As you requested, this information will be in the final cost report.

In addition, the Medical Director has changed from Dr. Shafi of Kidney Care Center to Dr. Naila Ahmed of Northeast Nephrology Consultants. We believe that based on patient choice, patient's proximity to the Tinley facility, our open medical staff and quality of care, the patients submitted as part of the application will continue to choose this facility in addition to patients of Northeast Nephrology Consultants.

We have reviewed the patients initials for the two projects submitted by Kidney Care Centers, and have found that only 4 patients from the new application for Oak Lawn and 2 for the Olympia Fields project were previously listed in our Tinley application so don't believe there is any material change. In the spirit of full transparency, I wanted you to be aware. Both physicians listed in the below projects also have privileges at DaVita locations and will have privileges at Tinley Park if they desire.

Dialysis Care Center of Oak Lawn HSA 7 16-020 Dialysis Care Center of Olympia Fields HSA 7 16-022

Please let me know if you need anything additional from me.

Sincerely,

Penny Davis, RN, FACHE Division Vice President

DaVita HealthCare Partners, Inc.

CC:

Charles Sheets Anne Cooper Tim Tincknell